SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, November 19, 2007

Call meeting to order

President Rico Silvas called to order the St. Luke’s Men’s Club monthly membership meeting at 7:31 p.m. 

Prayer & Pledge

Club Chaplain Nat Chavez asked all in attendance to join him in an opening prayer. Club member Roland DeWinne then was invited to lead members present in a pledge of allegiance to our flag.  

Welcome new members and guests

President Silvas welcomed guests and new members present and invited them to come forward to be recognized. Three new members came to the microphone and introduced themselves and were greeted with a round of applause. They were Philip Reyes, Raymond Paterson, and David Sharp.  President Silvas remarked how excited he was to see new members each month. He thanked the members who invited them to join and he invited all of them to get involved with the activities sponsored by the Club.      

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Next club members who celebrated their birthdays in November were asked to join the President in the front of the room to receive a birthday song and a special gift of evening raffle tickets. Twenty-one members’ names were read aloud from the birthday roster. Of those named nine were present to receive their special attention. The most senior member was Gus Zimmerman at age 92. 

Introduction of our cooking team

President Silvas invited Patsy Baumann, our chef for the evening, to introduce her cooking team. She thanked Greg Shean and the three members of her cafeteria staff, Angie, Olga and Chayo. A round of applause was awarded these volunteers as a sign of appreciation for preparing a delicious spaghetti plate with all the trimmings.   

Minutes of the previous meeting held on October 15 were presented by Secretary, David Keller. Copies of these minutes had been distributed prior to the meeting for members to review and as in the past members were also encouraged to read these minutes on the club’s Internet home page. Hearing no corrections or additions from the membership President Silvas asked for a motion to accept these minutes, which was provided by Mike Crane and John Colannino then approved by all.  

Treasurer’s Report for September was next delivered by club Treasurer, Greg Shean. He also had previously distributed copies prior to the meeting and encouraged members to review the most recent financial activity of the Club. He noted that October was the second month of our fiscal year and reflected a year–to-date profit of $2,818.53 above budget. Hearing no questions or corrections a motion to accept his report was made by Alex Flores, seconded by Pete Rangel and passed by all present.     

Club Correspondence that had been received since the October meeting was presented by Secretary David Keller. A copy of this correspondence was distributed in advance of the meeting for members to review. The secretary announced we had also recently received several letters from students inviting the club to attend the Walter Gerlach Livestock Auction. In addition, he had received a letter and photos from a fifth grade class at St. Luke’s School thanking the club for WGD funds that were used to remodel their classroom.   

Guest Speaker had been cancelled for the meeting. 

Special Recognition was awarded Patsy Baumann for thirty years of service to St. Luke Catholic Church and more importantly our Men’s Club. President Silvas and David Keller thanked Mrs. Baumann for her unselfish labors and presented her a flower arrangement of roses while members of the Club provided a standing ovation.   
Old Business:

(
Medallions for early Lifetime recipients were presented by Rico Silvas to thirteen members who had received a Lifetime Membership award between 1995 - 2000. David Keller explained that these devoted members had been given this embellishment prior to the creation of the coveted SLMC medallion, which has become a cherished symbol of service to the club. Five of these esteemed members were unable to attend this ceremony and would be presented their medallions in private presentations. David Keller noted that of these thirteen honored members all but one, Gene Gray, were still with us.    

(
501 Entity Update – Chairman Don O’Brien had reported we were awaiting our attorney’s filing of our paperwork with the State of Texas. 

· Parish Picnic Final Report – Vice President Matt Mora stated that the October 28th parish picnic was a great success and he thanked some fifteen volunteers who helped prepare and serve the delicious hamburgers and hot dog lunch for those attending. He also noted a detailed written record of this event was completed for future use.    

· Parish Work Day – President Silvas reported that along with some six volunteer members the club prepared and served over 50 workers attending the first parish workday on Saturday November 10th. The workers enjoyed a light breakfast and hamburger lunch. Fr. Jim thanked the club for its support and President Silvas announced the next men’s parish workday was scheduled for March 15, 2008.    

· Capital Campaign Status Update – Chairman Don O’Brien remarked that the CCC and the Parish Finance Committee have joined their plans and goals together that they have now been reviewed and approved by Fr. Jim and will be presented to the parish in a town hall meeting in early December. He advised the club to wait, watch, and listen for changes to the original plans of the CCC. 

 New Business:  

(
President Silvas announced that with the uncertain future success of the Capital Campaign, he anticipates at best we will soon receive an official notice of a postponement for the completion of the proposed parish life center. As a result he is taking steps to create an ad hoc committee to open discussion with the new pastor at St. Paul’s on renewal of our club’s WGD rental contact, beginning in 2010. He has asked David Keller to help serve on this committee. He promises to work with the CCC to monitor their plan changes.

(
Greg Shean announced that the club would again participate in the “Feed the Homeless Under the Bridge” on Sunday January 27th. Members would be asked to bring a package of new socks or undergarments at our January 21st meeting. Volunteers were needed for this activity and were invited to contact Greg.

(
President Silvas also announced that at the December 17th meeting members were encouraged to bring a Christmas gift for children (6mo.-15yrs.) of parents who are incarcerated. He noted the club will provide financial support for this detention ministry and he wanted the membership to also have an opportunity to personally contribute at Christmas.      

Reports by Appointed Officers: 

   Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report.

Chaplain – Nat Chavez had no report

   Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report. 

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly announced a storeroom cleaning and inventory to be held Saturday Dec 1st in preparation for the WGD and for the audit. Volunteers were welcome.

 Membership – Eric Johnson delivered a message that members need to pay their dues tonight if they want to attend the Christmas Dance for free. 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by Standing Committees:
   Special Projects – Due to recent knee surgery Ralf Meneses was unable to attend this meeting and he arranged to have Ben Olenick provide his SPC report. Ben stated that SPC did not have any pending request for support to deliver to the President at this time. In regards to the Christmas dance Ben invited R.C. Contreras to report for Ralf. R.C. stated the upcoming Christmas Dance on December 15 was very near a sellout. He asked members who had reserved tickets to now finish paying or to release them for sale. Lastly, he notified members that due to a decision made by the facility manager, representing St. Luke Catholic Church, members and guest would no longer be allowed to bring alcohol into the Family Center for this dance or future events. He reminded members present that the club will provide beer, soda, margaritas, and wine that evening. Member Elizandro Del Los Santos voiced his disappointment and expressed concern regarding the lateness of this “no alcohol” announcement. He stated he had sold 14 tickets and had led his guest to believe it would be a BYOB event. President Silvas apologized for any inconvenience the church’s decision may have cause. He reminded members that this was not a rule the club had any control over. He also graciously informed Mr. Del Los Santos that the club would happily refund any tickets he had purchased so they can be sold to other members. President Silvis did ask that any refunds be completed within the next two weeks to allow the club adequate time to resell these tickets.       
Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras began by reminding members that only 103 days remain before the WGD. The head cook and team chairman had been selected. The menu will have minor changes following suggestions from last year. Alex Flores will soon be mailing early first notices to past corporate sponsors. The first meeting of coordinators has been scheduled for Tuesday November 27 at 7pm. in the church family center. RC concluded by inviting members to see Joey Groff at this meeting and purchase their Big Buck ticket that he had been asking them to save for these past several months. Our goal is to sell out before the WGD.       

Entertainment – Mike Perez announced that the November 17-18 bus trip to see the Dallas Cowboys football game was a great success. He thanked Greg Shean and all those who help put on this event. 

 Audit – Bobby Margo stated that the audit is in progress.

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila reminded members to pray for Mickey Carle, John Kotzur and his wife, Bill Haile, and Bill Groff. He also announced that John Stanley was doing better. Lastly, he was saddened to report that Robert Ehrhardt had passed away.    

   Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg had no report.

   Public Relations – Everett Elstak stated he has been busy preparing posters, fliers, and church bulletin articles for the Christmas dance.

   Scholarships – Alex Flores had no report.

   Lifetime Membership – Terry Sparrow reported his committee had completed their selection work.  

Comments or announcements for the good of the club 

1.
Emilio Rojo reminded members that U.S. passports would be needed in 2008 to visit Mexico.

2.
Matt Mora reminded members that Medicare Part D enrollment is open between 11/15–12/31. 

3.
Fr. Jim invited members to a parish town hall meeting 12/2 at 6 p.m. in the family center. 

4.
John Donnellen reported that the fourth and last church blood drive for 2007 collected 27 units. He thanked members.   

Raffle prize drawings this month were won by Emilio Rojo Jr., Adam Castillo, Joe Pina, and Benny De Los Santos.  

Motion to adjourn meeting was provided at 8:42 p.m. by Bobby Margo and Alex Flores and approved by all present.   

Closing Prayer was lead by Chaplain, Nat Chavez.

The evenings raffle brought in $237.00 and meal income was $385.00. 

______________________



____________________________

David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

November 12, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you from Volunteers Service Council SA Antonio State School for WGD support. 

Correspondence – Support Request 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. OK Tours – Paid receipt for Dallas Cowboy Trip 11/17-18

2. $5.00 check for SLMC membership – Gilbert Montes

3. AG Edwards – Charles Guerra offered to be a future guest speaker 

4. Returned monthly membership notice – David Finger    

5. Frost Bank – Debit card  

6. Children’s Bereavement Center November newsletter

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting November 12, 2007

For November 19, 2007 General Meeting 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

Correspondence – Support Request  

Correspondence Miscellaneous


1.
Frost Bank Paymentech October Merchant’s statement 
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